Licking Heights Alumni Association, Inc.

P.O.Box77, Summit Station, Ohio 43073

Meeting Minutes for November 25, 2008

Regular Meeting ( High School Media Center

Officers and Directors Attending:





 [A quorum was NOT present].
Officers: Tom Dunkle, Bev DeNune, (absent ( Karen Joseph, Bruce Baird, Keith Edmonds)

Directors: Katie Leister, Howard Emswiler (absent(Dan McDonnell, Robert & Milly Shaffer, Barb Triplett) 

President Tom Dunkle opened the regular meeting 7:10 pm.  (Adjourned 7:30pm)

A quorum was not present; therefore no official business could be conducted.  Tom however, did conduct an informal meeting to discuss and report any relevant issues.  (Minutes are always posted also on the website and provided to members prior to the meeting.)

President’s Report:

Tom reported that he received a letter from the Licking County Foundation confirming receipt of the $4,000 contribution to the Alumni Scholarship Fund.

Vice President’s Report: 
No report ~

Treasurer’s Report:

Account Balance – Bev presented a report summarizing income and expense activity and reporting our present account balance as $2,076.54.   

Committee Reports:

Finance Committee – see treasurer’s report. 

Membership – Bev folded, taped, and mailed ~110 letters to former members that are not current members.  The letter was from Tom informing those past members that they were missed and we encouraged them to join and support the Association.  Bev reported that she had received several responses and memberships.   

Newsletter – Katie suggested several possible articles and possibly a contest.  We could post an ‘old’ picture of someone (student or teacher) and offer a Alumni T-shirt to the 45th person to correctly identify the individual.  However, the winner must be present at the banquet to claim the prize. 

Bell Tower – No report

Webmaster – No report ~ Tom reported web hits for November were 904 – 9 month total was 31,306.

Fundraising – No report ~   

Banquet – No report ~

Historical – No report ~ 

Old Business:

Nothing to discuss ~

New Business: 

Nothing to discuss ~

Comments & Announcements – 

Reminder – there is no December meeting.

Tom wished everyone a very Merry Christmas and Happy New Year.

Next meeting will be 7:00pm Tuesday, January 27th at the Licking Heights High School Media Center

We would like to extend an invitation to all members to attend your associations’ officers and board of directors meeting which is on every 4th Tuesday of the month…..

Submitted by: Tom Dunkle, President

